THE NINETEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

AUGUST 7, 2016

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE
Saturday — August 6

3:30-4:00 pm Confessions

4:30 pm People of Corpus Christi
Sunday - August 7
7:30am Ermil & Mary Fisher
10:30 am Dolores Pollock
Monday — August 8
*5:05 pm James Jilot
Tuesday — August 9
*5:05 pm Memarials Christ Child Society
Wednesday - August 10
*8:00 am Bernie Bykoski
Thursday — August 11
*5:05 pm Deceased Members of Corpus Christi
Friday — August 12
*8:00 am People of Corpus Christi
Saturday -~ August 13
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions
4:30 pm Ernie Mullen
Sunday — August 14
7:30 am People of Corpus Christi
10:30 am Robert Stoneman

*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings: The 19th Sunday Ordinary Time
Sunday Wisdom 18:6-9, Psalms 33:1,12,18-19,20-22, Hebrews 11:1-
2,819, Luke 12:32-48

I Monday Ezekiel 1:2-5,24-28C, Ps.148:1-2,11-12,13,14, Matt.17:22-27

Tuesday Ezekiel 2:8; 3:4, Psalms 119:14,24,72,103,111,131, Matthew
18:1-5,10,12-14

Whednesday 2Corinthians 9:6-10, Ps. 112:1-2,5-6,7-8,9, John 12:24-26
Thursday Ezekiel 12:1-312, Ps. 78:56-57,58-59,61-62, Matt.18:21;19:1
Friday Ezekiel 16:1-15,60,63, Isaiah 12:2-3,4BCD,5-6, Matthew 19:3-12

Saturday Ezekiel 18:1-10,13B,30-32, Psalms 51:12-13,14-15,18-19,
Matthew 19:13-15

~Taken irom the "Weekly Guide for Daily Praye:” on the Creighton University's Online
wab site. bt fiwww craigfrton edufCollabomat eeMinlstry'on e himl - Used with permissian

Wedding Bann Il
Anthony Zenefski & Ashley Rohde

Wedding Date: Aug. 13, 2016
Lectors Needed

Please prayerfully consider sharing your
gift with us as a lector. Contact Dianne
Zirbel at 743-2260 or call the parish
office at 743-4716.

Needed: ice Cream Pails
Our parish kitchen is in need of plastic
ice cream pails for sending home food in __'iw
for family members after funeral ﬁf-’
luncheons. Please drop off in the parish _ ~aﬁ£_’,x
kitchen. Thank you!
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WHAT’'S HAPPENING
Monday — August 8

5:00pm Lockout (until Tues. 9am)
Thursday — August 11
5:30-7:15pm Mission Trip Thank You Dinner @

St. Joe's-All Invited!!

PARISH REPORT
Deposited this week, July 25-July 31, 2016 Week (05)

Parish SUPPOrt.......cccoveeeveecicenereeee s $6,120.00
Offertory Collection......uuervevevereneireasesnes $1,152.76
VOUIve Candles.......ooeeceeeievinnirinnesssrissessesneesens $29.50
Technology & Capital Improvements............... $100.00
DONAHIONS ...uververisirirererrrerseressresesressesrsessiassns $660.00
TOTAL DEPOSIT ..o eansbneans 58,062.26
Budgeted Expenses for the Week.................. $9,181.37
Weekly Shortfall...... ccccvnnererercerersrarseneassans (51,119.11)
$CRIP REPORT
Sales for Week of: July 25- July 31, 2016  $1,870.00
Profit for the Week: $78.85

Scrip News: Scrip will be available in the parish office
anly on Thursday’s from 11:30-1pm. We will continue to
sell before and after all weekend Masses.

PARISH NEWS
Fall Harvest Festival & Volunteer of
the Year Award: Sat. Sept. 10th

Mark your calendar to join us for our
Fall Harvest Festival Sat. Sept. 10" in
our social hall. The 50/50 raffle tickets «&
will remain $20.00 or 6 for $100.00! Some new
happenings will be an award given to our 1** “Volunteer of
the Year”! Also, dinner will be served 5-7pm and presale
tickets will have immediate seating! Presale tickets for
adults are $10.00 and children $5.00 (over 5-12 years old).
At the door dinner tickets for adults are $12.00 and
children $5.00 (over 5-12 years old).
** Tickets for the dinner and/or raffle tickets can be
purchased in the parish office. Please watch the bulletin
or listen to announcements for when tickets can be
purchased after Masses too!

Year-round Light Maintenance & Cleaning Position
Corpus Christi Parish / St. John Bosco School
Approximately 25 - 35 hours per week. Experience with
institutional cleaning procedures desired as well as
knowledge and experience with the operation of various
types of automated floor equipment and procedures
desired. This is a benefit eligible position. Salary based
upon experience. Pick up job description and application
at: Corpus Christi Parish office, 25 N. Elgin Ave. 5t. Bay, Wi.
Update Your Information
Please call the parish office {743-4716) or even send us an
email at office@ccparish.net with your change in address

or phone number.




THE NINETEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

AUGUST 7, 2016

NOTES FROM FR. CARL......
LA = What a perfect day we had
for the dedication of the Fr.
Tony Birdsall Prayer and
Refiection Garden. We had
Mass, blessed the garden
and then had birthday
cakell Please feel free to
stop over and spend some quiet moments in the garden.
This week’s gospel speaks about being vigilant. Let us be
vigilant in our prayer for our world, our country, our
community and one another. Prayer is something we all
can do to help each other and our world.
Deacon Zach will be on retreat next week and return for
his final summer weekend at our parishes. It has been a
blessing to have Deacon Zach with us!!
Have a blessed and prayerful week.
PARISH & OTHER NEWS
Seminarian Collection
Disciples need to support one another.
That is why the Annual Seminarian
Collection: Hope for the Future, Help
them Today is so important. Last week
or this coming week, you will have
received a letter from Bishop Ricken requesting your help
in supporting our local seminarians. Please return your
generous contribution to this collection, using the pledge
card and return envelope you received in the mail. Every
gift makes a difference. Our seminarians are our Hope for
the Future, Let us Help them Today! As a Diocese, we
anticipate costs of nearly $1,000,000 this year for tuition,
room and board, health insurance, support of the Office of
Vocations and the work of Fr. Daniel Schuster and Fr.
Quinn Mann. Our efforts are working! To make your gift
today, visit www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give. Please
make all checks out to CF-Seminarian Collection and
please mail them to the Catholic Foundation. Thank youl
Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary |
You are invited to the Shrine of Our Lady of
Good Help on Monday August 15™ for the
outside Mass at 1lam. Please bring your
own lawn chair.

Fr. Carl

Share Your Talents!

The Fall Harvest Festival Committee is
looking for your craft items. We wish to
showcase and sell the handmade items you
have created. We will soon have a use for
those mittens, scarves, and hats you may
have knitted or crocheted. Perhaps you
have a talent in sewing, woodworking, drawing, painting,
the list goes on. All itermns are welcome. Questions? Contact
Terie Johnson at 262-945-7150.

Edge and Life Teen

Middle & High School Religious Education
Our middle schoo! mission trip to Milwaukee was amazing|!
We can’t wait to share with you all about the experience!
So PLEASE come to the Mission Trip Thank You dinner on
Thursday, August 11" at 5:30pm at St. Joseph. We will be
talking about the middle school and high school mission
trips, along with the March for Life trip back in January. No
need to RSVP, just show up hungry!

Lots of stuff coming up:

Monday, August 8": Edge, Life Teen, and Life Teen Alumni
Lock-Out! 5pm-9am at Corpus Christi. Messy games,
swimming, food, campfires, and a night they will never
forget! Please contact Sarah for a permission form or stop
in at St. Joseph or Corpus to pick one up.

Thursday, August 11'*: Mission Trip Thank You Dinner!
5:30-7:15pm at St. Joseph! This is for everyone! Come hear
all about the life-changing experiences our students had in
Texas and in Milwaukee! Come hungry!

Wed, August 17*": Senior Farewell dinner. 6-8pm. Place
TBD. A nice dinner and presentation for the students who
just graduated! They’ll even receive a gift from Life Teen.
Check your e-mail for more information.

PARISH & OTHER PARISH NEWS

It's Not Too Late! s
Register at the Door on @!’ - -
Monday! Voventton Bt S
& 3 ! P -t)
Who: All children grade 1-5, SRS RN TR

you do not have to be registered at our parishes to attend.
Children in grades 6-8 are invited to help.
When: Monday-Friday, August 8-12, 8:00 am - Noon
Where: Faith Farmation Center at St. loseph Parish
Bible Buddy Program
Sponsor a Catholic Children's Bible for one of the
students in our Elementary Faith Formation Program!
o Presentation of the new bibles will be in the fall
before they begin.
e Be present at the ceremony to present hibles.
e Receive the name of the child that you sponsor.
e Each child’s bible will contain the sponsor’s
name.
e Sponsors and children will be able to pray for
each other.
Bishop Ricken of the Green Bay Diocese has challenged all
of us to get the words of our Lord into the hands of every
child. We are inviting you to help make Bishop Ricken's
dream a reality. Please consider helping us reach our goal
of 75 bibles! Donation forms with more information are
available in the parish offices or church entrances. Please
complete the form, make check payable to St. Joseph, note
Bible Buddy in the memo. Call Penny at 743-2062 if she
can assist you.
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From the Principal

Qur namesake, St. John Bosco, was
committed to the guidance of
children, seeking to unite the
spiritual life with one’s work, study
and play. We continue to honor his
beliefs and are excited to be
embarking on our tenth school year.
Though there are many great things
already happening at St. John Bosco,
we know the importance of Kaizen,
i.e., continuous improvement, and

therefore are
looking
forward to
making
learning even
better for our
students.
How are we
accomplishing
this? Our
Digital Transformation Plan was a
continual work in progress during
the summer, additional cabling was
run, new hubs put in, devices
ordered and programmed (iPads and
laptops}, smartboards installed and
a developmental scheduie was
created to facilitate training in the
use of the technology by staff and
students. Staff developmaent is a key
guidepost in
seeing that
100% of our
students
excel. We
are
committed
to
sustaining a
clear and
purposeful
focus on our own learning and
student learning. As of now, two
teachers have been hired for the
middle schoo! program. Ashley
Brauer will be in charge of the 7t

grade homeroom and teaching
science 5 - 8. Her experiences in the
medical field give her an in-depth
background of the sciences.
Meaghan Fitzpatrick will be in
charge of the 5" grade homeroom
and teaching Spanish 5-8. Her
double major, Spanish and
Elementary Education, allows us to
move forward with programming in
Spanish in grades 5 thru 8 on a daily
basis. These changes allow us to
focus our time, efforts and resources
to ensure that all of our students are
prepared for the 21% century
demands of high school, college,
careers and citizenship. Physical
changes have also occurred over the
summer beginning with the library
moving to the Parish Center at the
end of May. Music, Art, and 4K have
all been relocated to other rooms to
better facilitate student learning and
also allow S 7
foran
additional
classroom.
The school
has been
cleaned,
some
classrooms
repainted, ,
floors waxed T HENENTEY
and polished, art tables refinished
and repairs made. Curricular
materials were ordered and have
arrived. With 3% weeks to go before
we open we are putting the final
touches in place for our students
and their families. | welcome you to
come and visit our school anytime to
see your investment in action.
Practicing Faith,
Strengthening our
Community and
Graduating Leaders.

Mrs. Dassler

Digital Transformation

Goal of $220,000 was reached for our
Digital Transformation Plan through
combined grants and donations.
Many thanks to everyone for their
financial contributions toward this
special project.

*Fifth Quarter

*Raibrook Foundation inc.

*Horton Charitable Remainder Trust
*Eckstein Charitable Trust
*Anonymous Donors

*Dr. Dennis and Bonnie Connolly - 1
to 1 Match

*Eckstein Founders Challenge-1to 1
Match

*Parents
students

and grandparents of

*Parishioners
*Gala of Giving Committee

*Those who believe in us and the
future

Open House and Sneak Peek

St. John Bosco will be having an Open
House and Sneak Peek on Monday,
August 29. Students in grades 4K &
6-8 can stop in any time from
8:00am-4:00pm to meet teachers,
drop off supplies, and stop in the
office to hand in forms and pick up
the school handbook. Students in
grades K-5 will need to schedule a 30
minute appointment time to take
care of the above items and also
complete a
reading
assessment with
their teachers.
Parents need to
call the school
office beginning August 22 to
schedule an appointment time.




The first day of school at St. John
Bosco is Thursday, September 1.
School hours have changed this year:
8:00am-3:00pm. We are so excited
for the new school year to begin!

St. John Bosco School held its 3™
Annual Golf Quting this past Monday,
August 1. We had 92 golfers - the
most yet. Thank you to the many
sponsors, golfers, and volunteers
that helped make this year's golf
cuting another success. The weather
was beautiful and those that

attended had a wonderful time.

' Our parishioners continue to
ﬁﬁ share their biessings with us.
: ! Our wish list is always a work
in progress. If you are interested in
funding any of our Wish List items,
please contact the school. This way
we do not receive duplicate items,
and we do receive the item that fits
the specific need.

St. John Bosco Wish List

¢ TIME for KIDS — subscription- 17
for grade 3, 10 for for grade 4, and
17 for grade 5 ($3.50 each)

e National Geographic Pioneer/
Explorer Magazine (4.50 each) 13
for grade 1 and 10 for grade 2

e Weekly Reader subscription (4.00
each} - 18 for 4K and 15 for
Kindergarten

¢ New and/or used band instruments
—check your closets! If you haven't
played your instrument in years,
give it new life with a student at St.
John Bosco. All instruments are
welcome, but we are especially
looking for brass horns.

e Stations of the Cross Booklet for
Elementary School Students —= 130
at $4.00 each

» Freezer for the Kitchen/School Hot
Lunch program $800.00

e Interactive Website 53,600

o Ellison die sets $20.00-550.00 each

¢ Hot Lunch tables (5) $1200.00 each

» Guided Reading Tables(3)5$350.00
each

e Potter’'s Wheel $2000.00

e Clay (100 Ib.) $60.00

e Glazes $225.00

e Soccer Balls for Phy. Ed $600.00
 Soccer Balls for Recess $200.00
¢ Pickle Ball Set $1800.00

¢ Basketball Nets $75.00
 Volleyballs $400.00

e Cones 5350.00

* Floor Tape $150.00

¢ Field Marking Kit $365.00

e Equipment Cart $325.00

SJB Parish Connection

First Day of Schoo! Wish List Update!

Employment Opportunities

Part Time Physical Education
Teacher — 3 days per week, must be
Wisconsin certified in Physical
Education and Health K-12.

Part Time Administrative Assistant —
hours are 11:30-3:30 (M -F)
during the school year. Needs to be
proficient in Publisher, Word and
Excel.

Part Time Cook during school year -
create menus, purchase supplies,
prepare food, serve and clean-up.

Applications being accepted thru
August 7.

Tired of cooking and cleaning up?
Would you like a reprieve? St.John
Bosco is selling burgers, shredded
beef sandwiches, deep fried cheese
curds and more at Welsings in Valmy
on Sunday, August 7" and Sunday,
August 21%. Join us for a delicious
lunch or dinner and support our
school.

Current Board of Trustees

The 2016-2017 St. John Bosco’s
Board of Trustees Members are:

David Weber
Jonathan Kruse
Nicole Rabach
Mike Lepak
Chris Konop
Chris Parent
Greg Stephan
Father Carl Schmitt
Father Bob Stegmann

Vickie Dassler



Ote, Patar & Paul Fich Boil Auetion 2016

Thie ic g eampling of the iteme that are on our silent auction and bag raffle!

AUGUST 7TH
I1am - Zpm
ON PARICH
GROUNDS

TICKETS

Wicconein Badger Football W/ PARKING PACC
[ ickate
AUTOCRAPHED FOOTBALL
FLEECE BLANKET
HORSESHOERAY
GOLF CLID
ﬁ/ CERTIFICATES!
Gk PENINSULA PLAYERS ORICINAL
(4) ROUNDS OF WHITE CULL INN ARTWORK
GOLE T. SIMON
1€ HOLEC SAGUARD DAY SPA
ALPINE COLE
CLAY POT
SCULPTURE
SCARECROW

WELCOME FIGURE




SAINTS PETER AND PAUL PARISH-INSTITUTE

ANNUAL FISH BOIL
HIGHWAY 57 & DUNN ROAD
STURGEON BAY, WISCONSIN IN DOOR COUNTY

Polka Mass at 9:30 a.m. Sunday, August 7th, 2016

Fish Boil - 11:00 a.m. — 2:00 p.m.
All You Can Eat!

$13.00 Adults — Fish
$ 6.00 Children (5-10 years) — Fish
FREE Children (4 years and younger) — Free

ALL PLATES INCLUDE ONION, POTATOES, RYE BREAD, COLESLAW AND DESSERT-
VARIOUS HOMEMADE BARS.

$6.00 Adults — Hot Dog or
Sloppy Joe Plate
$3.00 Children (10 and under)

Hot Dog or Sloppy Joe Plate
Also Available:

¢  Belgian Pie Sale — Before and After 6:00 pm Mass Saturday and

. 9:30 am Mass Sunday

o Music All Day Sunday by Jerry Voelker and the Jolly Gents on the Grounds

. Flea Market in Church Basement Saturday (Before and after 6:00 pm Mass)
and (9:00 am —3:00 pm Sunday.)

. Silent Auction and Bag Auction Items: Two Indoor Club Seats to Packer
Game August 17'"; Parking Pass at Lambeau Field for the Game August 17
Autographed Packer Football, Beautiful Packer Jacket, Two Hand Painted
Paintings, Wooden Bench, Pallet Flag, Beautiful Gift Baskets, Gift
Certificates for Vacation, Spas , Golf Green Fees, Dinner Gift Certificates
and Numerous Other Gifts.

. Children’s Games

COME AND JOIN US — RAIN OR SHINE!
This is the Yearly Major Fund Raiser for the Parish.



